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MINUTES

November 16, 2022
The Macon County Highway Department Transportation meeting was held on Wednesday, November 16, 2022 at 5:30 pm at the Macon County Highway Department, 2405 N. Woodford St., Decatur, IL  62526.  

Members Present:
Ryan Kreke (Chair), Jim Gresham, Phil Hogan, and Pat Dawson
Members Absent:
Marcy Rood, Jake Horve, and Carl Coleman



Support Staff Present:
Bruce Bird (County Engineer), Stuart Jacobs (Road Supervisor), and Amanda Askew (Office Assistant)
Others Present:
The meeting was called to order by Chair Ryan Kreke at the Macon County Highway Department.
Approval of the Minutes:
The minutes from the October 26, 2022 meeting were presented for approval.  Jim Gresham made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Phil Hogan.
Motion passed with a unanimous vote 4-0
Approval of the Bills:
Motion was made by Phil Hogan to approve the bills, seconded by Jim Gresham.   
Motion passed with a unanimous vote 4-0
No Citizen Remarks – Public Comment
No Old Business:
New Business:
Macon County Board Resolution approving an agreement between Macon County and the Illinois Department of Transportation on the improvement of the intersection of CH 50 Lost Bridge Road and Illinois Route 121:
Bruce stated this resolution and the next resolution are both tied in together.  The State has had plans for several years now to resurface 121 through Long Creek and Mt. Zion.  The five lane section from 36 through Mt. Zion. They are finally going to get around it next year.  Where Lost Bridge Road comes up to that intersection, there is some asphalt work that extends off of 121 down to our side of the road.  They called me and said how far back we are going to go.  I asked them, what if we pay you guys to do the whole thing all at once.  That way all that asphalt will be the same and done all at once.  Same contractor.  Jim Gresham asked are you talking about going west there.  Bruce replied yes.  That is what these two agreements are for.  Their estimated cost is for the whole thing is $8,500.00.  It will be plus or minus depending on the bid prices next year.  Ryan asked how far does that go.  Bruce replied the dimension they had on the plans off the edge of pavement is about 125 feet.  If you go out there; there is a little bit of concrete there and then it goes right close to the intersection it goes into asphalt.  They will go back and match whatever has been put in.  

Ryan Kreke made a motion to approve, seconded by Phil Hogan. 

Motion passed with a unanimous vote for acceptance 4-0

Macon County Board Resolution approving a funding agreement between Macon County and the Illinois Department of Transportation on the improvement of the intersection of CH 50 Lost Bridge Road and Illinois Route 121:
Ryan Kreke made a motion to approve, seconded by Phil Hogan. 

Motion passed with a unanimous vote for acceptance 4-0

Macon County Board Resolution approving the annual MFT Maintenance Expenditure Statement:

Bruce stated this is the standard form that we have to do every year that identifies what we are going to use on our MFT for maintenance projects.  It covers the operating expenses of a lot of the items that we pay for out of MFT.  It is required by IDOT.  You guys have to pass it and we send it to IDOT and they approve it, then we are good for 2023.

Jim Gresham made a motion to approve, seconded by Phil Hogan. 

Motion passed with a unanimous vote for acceptance 4-0

Macon County Board Resolution approving additional construction expenses for the 2022 Cape Seal Project:

Bruce stated this was done this year.  The bid prices came in higher than what the estimate was.  The project this year was actually fronted by the City of Decatur.  They ran the project.  We need to appropriate, out of County Highway, an additional $149,796.29.  That is for the work that we have already done this year.  To give you an idea, as of the beginning of this month I believe there is 2.6 million in the County Highway account.  The funds are there, we just need to appropriate it.  Ryan asked so the cost, we allocated $310,000 and it went over that much.  Bruce replied initially yes.  Ryan asked did their engineers make the budget?  Who made that budget?  The reason I ask is because its 50% over the original budget.  Bruce replied we also added a little bit of work while they were in too.  Ryan stated that is better.  Pat Dawson stated it wasn’t that their math was bad.  Bruce replied, no, the way prices have been about every two years we review them.  We were using two-year-old prices but Joe used a 20% increase and it still came in higher.  Ryan asked when did we make that budget the $310,000 budget?  Bruce replied it was about this time last year.  
Ryan Kreke made a motion to approve, seconded by Phil Hogan. 

Motion passed with a unanimous vote for acceptance 4-0

Macon County Board Resolution approving the purchase of a 2022 Mack Tandem Dump Truck Plow:

Bruce explained this will be coming out of the 2023 budget.  We will not actually have the truck until April.  The chassis will be built the second or third week of December.  Then it will be sent to the body manufacturer, Koenig, in Peoria.  They have told us timing wise, we will have the plow truck just in time for spring to pop out and we will not have to use it.  Pat Dawson asked is this a 2022 or 2023.  Stuart replied it is a 2023.  Bruce answered I thought it was a 2022 because we had ordered that last year.  Pat pointed out the descriptions says 2022 but the attachment says 2023.  Jim Gresham asked if it coming out of the next budget, was it in the budget we approved?  Bruce replied initially it was in this budget but we didn’t use that.  The equipment we were planning on purchasing next year (2023) we did in 2022 and then moved the truck back to 2023.  Ryan stated so either way the budget we approved last Thursday night, this was included in?  Bruce replied yes.  It actually came in a little bit less than what we projected.  Ryan asked are these trucks just like everything else, where used almost costs more than a new one.  Bruce answered we have never priced a used one, I know what you are talking about.  Its mainly because trucks that don’t have the emission controls on them.  Those are the ones that the prices are going through the roof.  These all have full blown emissions on them.  Its another Mack very similar to the trucks we have.   Ryan asked, so how many will that give us.  Stuart answered, we will get rid of one that will leave us with 11.  Stuart stated eight of those will be Mack’s.  Ryan asked and the one we are getting rid of?  It will be an old International.  Ryan asked and we will just sell that.  Bruce replied yes that is typically what we do.  Ryan asked have you started that process yet.  Stuart answered no because we have to get through winter.  Ryan agreed exactly if you are not going to get this until April you don’t want to go down a truck right before winter.  
Jim Gresham made a motion to approve, seconded by Phil Hogan. 

Motion passed with a unanimous vote for acceptance 4-0

County Engineers Report:  
Bruce stated, I should mention that the truck $270,468.00, I think, the first truck that I bought when I started was around $70,000.  
The resurfacing and reconstruction work we did out on CH 21 (Kenney Blacktop) north of Harristown is basically complete, except for the striping and a few clean up items here and there.  We had a little incident there a couple of Saturdays ago.  A loaded fuel truck ran off the shoulder and tipped over and dumped 3,000 of gasoline into the ditch.  While we are out there trying to finish it up and in comes Enviroserve (Bodine) they had to clean everything up.  They had to dig out all of the stained soil out of the ditch.  Not on our expense, they were out there for 3 days and had to dig down 9 feet.  In two days all the gasoline just went straight down.  Jim Gresham asked where do they take that.  Stuart replied to the landfill.  Bruce stated it is a licensed landfill that will handle it.  Stuart stated they would either have to take it to the landfill or haul it to St. Louis to be incinerated.  I have never seen that happen.  
The bridge up on CH 38 (Washington Street Rd.) north of Argenta is open.  
Another thing I never thought I would see.  Yesterday, the Sanitary District has the sludge pits out there and they pump it out into trucks and inject into farm fields.  Apparently, the valve stuck in the open position and before they knew it, they had sludge flowing down both ditches on Wyckles.   
Stuart stated the guys have been mowing, we should be done in the next week and half or so.  The tractors go back the second week of December.  We are trying to do some ditch work if its not raining or snowing.  Next weeks weather looks good.  
Ryan asked have you heard anything about the two different grants we are hoping for, for Reas Bridge Rd.  I thought one of them we had a better chance at.  Bruce replied the two that we are waiting on, I think there is a deadline in December that they have to announce them.  The one that we stand a chance on is the other one and that one is open ended.  It does not have a specific deadline.  Based upon other types of grants like that within the Federal Highway Administration they will announce those prior to the next federal budget.  It runs October 1 to Sept 30; I think.  Most likely it will be sometime next summer.  Ryan stated so we are not real confident in the first one.  Bruce explained we have applied for the first one many times and not got it.  The second one is written in a way that our project, the specific thing that they are looking for.  We have all of our right-of-way taken care of; utilities moved.  Our big thing is that we are ready to go.  We have let it once; we are looking for funds so we can let again and we can go.  Ryan asked is that the one that was the larger amount.  Bruce replied yes.  
Ryan asked, so as far as you know we have not received any applications.  Bruce stated no, I have not had not had a chance to talk with Tammy.  They have not contacted here.  We put ads out there, one that was on LinkedIn that was getting us nothing qualified, I shut that one off.  Ryan asked do we have ads out for both positions or just yours.  Bruce replied, just mine.  Whoever gets my position will set up the engineering department they way they want.  Ryan asked to your knowledge so far, no qualified applicants as of yet.  Bruce replied all the ones I have seen they we all process engineers and computer science engineers, they did not have the qualifications.  Phil stated so you can’t be replaced.  Bruce answered so far, yes.  That will eventually change.      
Ryan stated it has been a pleasure working with all three of you of you, hopefully I will still see you guys around.   Bruce stated I have really enjoyed working with all of you guys as well.  Phil stated likewise.  Ryan replied now I don’t think this committee is going to exist.  It is getting wrapped into finance.  That is the rumor.
No Miscellaneous Business
No Closed Session
Adjourn: 
Pat Dawson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:53 pm, seconded by Phil Hogan. 
Motion passed with a unanimous vote for acceptance. 4-0    
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